
 

Mission – To build a quality workforce for today and tomorrow. 
 

 
 

 
DATE:  June 01, 2021 
 
TO: All Interested Bidders 
 
RE: Notice of Intent to Award Request for Proposal: One-Stop Operator 
 
The North Central Iowa Workforce Development Board (NCIWDB), announces its intent to 
award to the apparent successful bidder(s):  
 

• State Public Policy Group (SPPG) 
 
As provided for in the RFP, this Notice of Intent to Award is subject to execution of a written 
contract. As a result, this Notice does NOT constitute the formation of a contract between 
the NCIWDB and the apparent successful bidder. The bidder shall not acquire any legal or 
equitable rights relative to the contract services until a contract is executed. If the apparent 
successful bidder fails to negotiate and execute a contract with the NCIWDB, in its sole 
discretion, the NCIWDB may revoke the Notice and enter into contract negotiations with 
another bidder or withdraw the RFP. The NCIWDB further reserves the right to cancel the 
Notice at any time prior to the execution of a written contract. 
 
Thank you for participating in the competitive selection process. For information about this 
Notice, please contact the issuing officer at the telephone number or email address listed 
below. 
 
 
Heather Garcia 
North Central Iowa Workforce Development Board 
P.O. Box 965 
Waukee, Iowa 50263 
515.669.0998 
Heather@workforcedevelopmentboards.com 
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